


 

 
 

 

March 29, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Webster 

Member of Congress  

2184 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Congressman Webster: 

 

Please allow this letter to show my support for request for federal funding by The Orlando 

International Airport (MCO) for a road improvement project at the intersection of Jeff Fuqua 

Boulevard and South Park Place/Station Loop Road. 

 

The Airport has experienced tremendous growth in vehicular traffic over the past decade, and the 

forecast shows continued growth. 

 

There is a confluence of factors leading to the congestion as well since many of the drivers are 

unfamiliar with the various routes and are simply driving there to drop off or pick up someone 

from the airport.  Those drivers are then co-mingled with regular drivers who use the airport spine 

road to connect south to the 429 and go west to the attractions or Tampa or just east to the 

burgeoning Medical City area in Lake Nona. 

 

This intersection has both a travel plaza and gas station, as well as the cell phone lot and access to 

an employee parking lot and an economy passenger parking lot.  Because of its location it is an 

intersection all drivers using the south entrance to the airport use, so backups and congestion 

regularly happen. 

 

The proposed solution will simplify the traffic movements, while reducing congestion and 

decreasing pollution from idling vehicles at red lights.  In addition, this improvement will assist in 

overall traffic safety measures as well. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Buddy Dyer 

Mayor 

 

 




